
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
April 3, 2024 
 
Melanie Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: EM-EVER-102-230209e – The Connecticut Light and Power Company d/b/a Eversource Energy 
(“Eversource”) notice of intent to modify an existing energy facility located at 25 Pendleton Hill 
Road, North Stonington, Connecticut. - Notice of Completion of Construction. 

Dear Attorney Bachman: 
 
On March 6, 2023, the Connecticut Siting Council acknowledged Eversource’s notice to modify the 
above-referenced Shunock Substation energy facility, pursuant to Section 16-50j-57 of the 
Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, with conditions. Eversource submits this letter to comply 
with the Council’s condition of approval number three in the above-referenced acknowledgement, 
as follows: 
 

• Within 45 days after completion of construction, the Council shall be notified in writing that 
construction has been completed. 
 

Accordingly, this letter is to provide notice that the project construction was completed on or about 
March 1, 2024.  A presentative photograph of the completed modifications to the existing facility 
are included in Attachment A. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.  
 
Sincerely, 

Deborah Denfeld 
Team Lead | CT Siting Transmission  
deborah.denfeld@eversource.com 
 

        Attachment A – Representative Project Photograph  

 

 

 

 

56 Prospect Street 
P.O. Box 270 
Hartford, CT 06141-0270 
 
Deborah Denfeld 
Team Lead – Transmission Siting 
Tel:  860-728-4654 
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Attachment A  
Representative Photograph 

Completed Modifications to Existing Energy Facility  
  

Site:  Eversource’s Shunock Substation Modifications 
25 Pendleton Hill Road, North Stonington, Connecticut  

 
New Switchgear 

  
April 2, 2024  

  
 

 

Figure 1 - New Switchgear (enclosure on the left) 

 


